
Pakistan seeks $70 million from India for unplayed cricket series

Karachi: Pakistan has kicked off a legal battle against India for not honouring a bilateral
cricket series agreement, the sport’s governing body confirmed Thursday.

The Pakistan Cricket Board (PCB) is seeking $70 million in compensation from the Board of
Control for Cricket in India (BCCI) after the country failed to attend two series in 2014 and
2015 as part of a memorandum of understanding signed between the two boards.

The International Cricket Council (ICC) confirmed receiving the notice.

“The ICC has received a Notice of Dispute from the PCB’s lawyers, which will be forwarded to
the chairman of the Dispute Resolutions Committee next week,” a spokesman of the ICC said.

The ICC Dispute Resolution Committee is headed by Michael Beloff QC who will appoint
independent adjudicators to hear the case.

The PCB sent a legal notice to their counterparts earlier this year but Indian officials
rejected the memorandum as “a piece of paper”.

The arch-rivals have not played a full bilateral series since 2007.

New Delhi halted all bilateral sports with Pakistan in the wake of 2008 Mumbai attacks, which
India blamed on militants based in Pakistan.

Those attacks, which left eight people dead and seven Sri Lanka players and their staff
injured, suspended international cricket in Pakistan and forced them to play at neutral venues
of United Arab Emirates (UAE).

The two planned series between India and Pakistan were due to take place at a neutral venue.

Seven killed in adverse weather; depression moving away

At least seven persons were killed and five person has gone missing due to the adverse weather
conditions prevailing in the country as the deep depression was moving away from Sri Lanka,
authorities said today.

The Police said three fishermen from Ambalangoda and Dodanduwa were among the deceased and
another fishermen from Dodanduwa was reportedly went missing.

The other two deceased were identified as residents of Kiribathgoda and Madolsima. Police said
five more persons were injured due to the adverse weather condition.

Meanwhile, the Meteorology Department said that the deep depression in the Arabian Sea was now
located at 300 km to the west of Colombo.

Issuing the weather report for the next 12 hours at 10.00 am, the department said that the deep
depression would likely to develop in to a cyclonic storm within next few hours and move west-
northwest ward direction.

“Showery and windy condition about 60-70 kmph are expected over the island particularly in the
South-Western part. Heavy falls about 100-150mm can be expected at some places in the Southern,
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Sabaragamuwa, Central, Uva and Western provinces,” it added.

Meanwhile, the Irrigation Department said that the water levels of Pitabeddara, Panadugama and
Sapugoda areas in Nilwala River and Thawalama area in the Gin river are reaching the spill
level.

Issuing a statement, the Department said that Nilwala, Gin and Kalu Rivers had received high
rainfalls during the past 24 hours and advised that people living downstream areas should to be
vigilant in this regard.

“Minor flood situations could be occurred around the said reservoirs if the heavy rain
continues,” it added.

Meanwhile, holding a press conference in Colombo, Disaster Management Minister Anura
Priyadarshana Yapa said though the current deep depression was moving away from the country,
another atmospheric depression likely to be developed at the Bay of Bengal.

However, he said according to the present data, the Meteorology Department cannot predict its
behaviour this early.

“We advise the public to be vigilant even in the next couple of days,” he added. (Thilanka
Kanakarathna)

GDP growth rebounds to 6.3% in September quarter

Recovers from 5.7% in last quarter; Infrastructure
output grew 4.7% in October from a year ago, driven
by higher refinery production.

Reversing five quarters of slowing GDP growth, the Indian economy expanded by 6.3% in July-
September on the back of a pick-up in manufacturing.

The gross domestic product (GDP) growth had hit a three- year low of 5.7% in the first quarter
of 2017-18. It was 7.5% in the September quarter of 2016-17.

According to the Central Statistics Office (CSO) data, the economic activities that registered
growth of over 6% in the second quarter are manufacturing, electricity, gas, water supply,
other utility services and trade, hotels, transport and communication, and services related to
broadcasting.

The agriculture, forestry and fishing sector is estimated to have grown by 1.7%.

Infrastructure output grows 4.7%

Eight core sectors grew at a slower pace of 4.7% in October, chiefly due to subdued performance
of cement, steel and refinery segments.

The  eight  infrastructure  sectors  —  coal,  crude  oil,  natural  gas,  refinery  products,
fertilisers,  steel,  cement  and  electricity  —  had  clocked  a  growth  of  7.1%  in  October  2016.
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Meanwhile, the Industry Ministry has revised downwards September growth print of these eight
sectors to 4.7% from the earlier estimate of 5.2%.

Official data released this evening showed that cement production contracted by 2.7% as against
an expansion of 6.2% in October 2016.

Output growth in the steel segment too slowed to 8.4% in the last month compared to 17.4% in
the year- ago period.

Similarly, there was slowdown in refinery output, whose growth was 7.5% in October 2017. This
compares with 12.6% expansion in the same month in 2016.

Electricity generation, too, was slower on an annual basis.

Meanwhile, the coal segment has shown significant improvement as it expanded by 3.90%. It
witnessed a decline of 1.9% in the year-ago period.

The fertiliser sector grew by 3% as against 0.7% last year.

Crude oil production and natural gas output have shown improvement, too.

Cumulatively, the growth in the eight core sectors slowed down to 3.5% as against 5.6% in the
comparable period of the last fiscal.

The eight core industries constitute 40.27% of weight of items in the index of industrial
production (IIP).

The Rooppur plant is expected to add 2,400MW of electricity to the national grid by 2024

Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina has inaugurated the main construction work of the much-awaited
Rooppur Nuclear Power Plant, the maiden nuclear plant of Bangladesh.

She formally launched the main construction work of the plant by pouring concrete at the plant
site at Rooppur in Ishwardi of northern Pabna district Thursday morning.

Science and Technology Minister Architect Yeafesh Osman, PM’s Economic Affairs Adviser Dr
Moshiur Rahman, Energy Adviser Dr Towfique-e-Elahi Chowdhury, Security Adviser Major General
(retd) Tariq Ahmed Siddiq, Chief of Army Staff General Abu Belal Muhammad Shafiul Huq, PM’s
Principal Secretary Dr Kamal Abdul Naser Chowdhury, Press Secretary

Ihsanul Karim, Russian Ambassador to Bangladesh Alexander Ignatov, Russia’s state-run atomic
energy body Rosatom’s Director General Alexey Likhachev, Chief Engineer of Bangladesh Atomic
Energy Commission Md Abdur Razzak and project director of the plant and senior officials of
Bangladesh and Russia were present on the occasion.

The Rooppur plant is expected to add 2,400MW of electricity to the national grid by 2024,
helping Bangladesh meet its increasing demand for electricity.

The mega project is being implemented by the state-run Bangladesh Atomic Energy Commission
(BAEC) under the Science and Technology Ministry, with financial, technical and technological
support by Russia through its state nuclear agency, Rosatom.
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Also Read- Bangladesh all set to join nuclear club

The Bangladesh Atomic Energy Commission (BAEC) and Russian company, JSC Atomstroyexport, signed
a general contract for construction of Rooppur Nuclear Power Plant (RNPP) on December 25 in
2015.

BAEC Chairman Md Monirul Islam and Vice President of Atomstroyexport Vladimir N Savuskhin
signed the contract on behalf of their respective organisations.

Atomostroyexport, the contractor appointed by Russia’s state-owned atomic power body, Rosatom,
will construct the RNPP at a cost of $12.65 billion, out of which, $10.1 billion has been fixed
as base price, $1 billion for soil stabilisation and further cost, and the remaining $1.65
billion for price escalation.

On December 15 in 2015, the government finalised the amount for the biggest-ever investment
project in the country’s history by inking an initial agreement with Russia.

Earlier in January 2013, an inter-governmental agreement was signed for the provision
of a $500 million Russian loan to finance engineering design, site development and personnel
training.

On November 2, 2011, Bangladesh signed a deal with Russia’s state-owned nuclear giant Rosatom
to construct the nuclear plant.

Russia will provide all assistance under the agreement for setting up the plant, including
providing the fuel and taking back the used fuel.

A total of 262 acres of land have been acquired to set up two units of the plant with a
capacity of 2,400-MW.

On October 2, 2013, Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina laid the foundation stone of the Rooppur
Nuclear Power Plant at Ishwardi in Pabna.

Francis is the second pope to visit Bangladesh

Bangladesh rolled out the red carpet as Pope Francis, the leader of the world’s 1.2 billion
Catholics, arrived at Hazrat Shahjalal International Airport in Dhaka on a three-day state
visit.

 A 21-gun salute heralded the arrival of the 80-year-old Pope Francis when he alighted from a
VVIP flight of Biman Bangladesh Airlines Thursday afternoon, wrapping up his three-day Myanmar
visit, at around at 3:05pm.
President M Abdul Hamid received the Pope near the VVIP Tarmac of the airport, while two tiny
tots presented him a bouquet.

Also Read- Pope to meet 15 Rohingyas during his Bangladesh trip
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A smartly turned out contingent drawn from Bangladesh Army, Navy and Air Force gave a guard of
honour and state salute to the highest catholic priest while accompanied by the president Pope
Francis he took the salute from a makeshift “Saluting Dais” after inspecting the guard.

Francis is the second pope to visit Bangladesh. Pope John Paul II visited Bangladesh back in
1986.

Pope Francis arrived in Dhaka at the invitation of Prime Minister Sheikh Hasina and Catholic
Bishop’s Conference of Bangladesh.

Thereafter, Abdul Hamid introduced cabinet members and other dignitaries to Pope Francis at the
presentation line.

Finance Minister Abul Maal Abdul Muhith, Commerce Minister Tofail Ahmed, Agriculture Minister
Begum Matia Chowdhury, Foreign Minister AH Mahmood Ali, and Law Minister Anisul Haque, were
also present at the airport to welcome the Pope.

Besides, Cabinet Secretary M Musharraf Hossain Bhuiyan, the chiefs of three services, PM’s
senior secretary Suriya Begum, Vatican City Ambassador to Bangladesh George Kocherry and
Inspector General of Police (IGP) M Sohidul Haque were, among others, present.

From the airport, Pope is scheduled to visit National Martyr’s Memorial at Savar to pay his
rich tribute to the memories of the 1971 martyrs at 4pm and also Farther of the Nation
Bangabandhu Sheikh Mujibur Rahman by placing wreaths at his portrait at the Bangabandhu
Memorial Museum at 32 Dhanmondi.

Also Read- What would Jesus do?

In the evening, Pope will meet with President Hamid at Bangabhaban where he will join a meeting
with Speaker, Chief Justice, ministers, politicians, civil society members and diplomats at
Darbar Hall.

He will also sign a visitor’s Book at the Credential Hall in the President’s palace. Meanwhile,
an intensified security measures were taken centering the visit of the Catholic priest to
Bangladesh.
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